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I. INTRODUCTION 
 
 The following is Magazine Report 4 of the Independent 

Disciplinary Officers (“IDO”) for 2022 regarding activities from 

October 21, 2022 through November 30, 2022, conducted pursuant to 

the Final Agreement and Order of February 17, 2015.    

II.  STATUS OF OPERATIONS 

  The IIO’s office in Arlington, Virginia has resumed normal 

operating status.  The IIO continues to closely monitor the state 

of the COVID-19 pandemic and is conducting its operations in other 

parts of the country in accordance with applicable regulations, 

guided by local conditions and the recommendations of relevant 

public health authorities.   

III.  ONGOING INVESTIGATIONS 

The IIO is currently conducting a number of investigations 

throughout the country. The IIO has also received and processed 
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approximately 38 additional calls reporting alleged improprieties 

during the time period of this report. 

The IDOs do not comment on ongoing investigations or identify 

areas or conduct under investigation until a formal recommendation 

of charges is served upon the IBT pursuant to the Final Order.  

IV. TOLL-FREE HOTLINE 

Activities which should be reported for investigation 

include, but are not limited to, association with organized crime, 

corruption, racketeering, embezzlement, extortion, assault, or 

failure to investigate any of these. 

 To ensure that all calls are treated confidentially, 

the system which records hotline calls is located in a secure 

area on a dedicated line accessed only by an Investigator. 

Please continue to use the toll-free hotline to report 

improprieties that fall within IIO jurisdiction by calling 

1-800-CALL-472 (800-225-5472).  

V. CONCLUSION  

The task of the IDO is to ensure that the goals of the Final 

Agreement and Order are fulfilled. In doing so, it is our desire 

to keep the IBT membership fully informed about our activities 

through these reports. If you have any information concerning 

allegations of wrongdoing or corruption, you may call the toll-
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free hotline number, or write to the Independent Investigations 

Officer Robert D. Luskin at: 

Office of the Independent Investigations Officer 
1515 N. Courthouse Rd, Suite 330 
Arlington, VA  22201 
 

 


